

Dr. Adele V. Pecora · Superintendent of Schools

1600 Washington Avenue, Seaford, NY 11783 • Phone: (516) 592-4010 • Fax: (516) 592-4049

September 3, 2021

Dear Seaford Families, Faculty and Staff,

The first week of school has been fantastic. It is heartwarming to see the schools come alive again. As much as we had hoped that the COVD environment was behind us, it does not appear to be the case. Similar to last year, I will keep the community informed regarding the number of positive COVID cases in the District.

Last week there were two employees that tested positive for COVID and their quarantine period extended through this week. There were also seven reported cases this week with four of the seven occurring while students were in attendance. Below is a summary of the cases mentioned above:

Building	Student/Employee
Harbor Elementary	1 Employee
Manor Elementary*	2 Employees
Middle School*	2 Employees / 1 Student
High School*	1 Employee / 1 Student
Districtwide	1 Employee

^{*}Buildings with cases when students were in school.

Individuals receiving a positive test result are required to isolate for ten days as per the Department of Health guidelines. These people will not be permitted to return to school until we receive a letter from the Department of Health and/or medical documentation clearing them to return to school. If a student or an employee tests positive for COVID-19, please send immediate email notification to your building principal and Lorraine Burke: lburke@seaford.k12.ny.us

In order to remain open for in-person instruction, we all need to abide by social distancing protocols in the classroom and after school hours. Please note that it is vital that if a student or an employee is not feeling well or believes to be a close contact to someone who has tested positive, that he/she must remain at home.

Thank you for your commitment to our students. Together, we will remain Seaford Strong!

Very truly yours,

Adele V. Pecora

Adele V. Pecora, Ed.D.

Superintendent of Schools